
 

 
   
          

Greetings Pastor & Church! 
 It’s that time of year again! My family and I love CHRISTMASTIME. Getting together 
with our friends and family to celebrate the birth of our Lord and Savior, Jesus Christ…the 
“reason for the season”. This Christmas we are so pleased that we will be with all our children 
and grandchildren. We are truly blessed to be able to celebrate Christmas together! 
 Since our last letter, a lot has transpired. The WBF Semi-annual meeting was a much 
needed time of refreshing. We got to hear great music and good old-fashioned preaching from 
God’s word! We were blessed to have over 27 missionaries present, many pastors and Churches 

represented. Isa and I were amazed at the generosity of so many 
churches that gave towards the general fund offering and gift cards 
totaling $15,000 to be divided among the missionaries. A big 
THANK YOU to Pastor Jimmy McNeil and the Pleasantview 
Baptist Church for hosting the meeting. Their hospitality went 
above and beyond. The church members did an awesome job and 
the food was finger licking good!   
 This fall the WBF Bible Ministry was able to get over 20 boxes of 
Bibles to 5 missionary families. The study Bibles that we have 
began to make available are enabling our missionaries to provide 
their Bible Institute students and church members with the means 
to study the Word of God as well. Praise God the churches that 

support the Bible Ministry. 
 We are thankful for two families that began to give to us financially. Please continue to 
pray regarding our financial support and the sale of our house in Brazil. We are still at 68% of 
what we need. The documentation of our house seems to be in the final stages. We appreciate 
your continuing to pray regarding this matter.  Pastor, if my wife and I can be of any assistance to 
you or your precious people, please don’t hesitate to ask! We serve our Lord and God and God’s 
heartbeat is MISSIONS.  Folks, we cannot Thank you enough for your generosity through your 
prayers and financial support. Isabel and I are eternally grateful! My family and I wish you all a 
blessed holiday season! May our Father in heaven bless and keep you! 
 
     In the service of the King!  
 
 
     John Horton Family – WBFMA Executive Mission Director 
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